Minutes of January 7, 2008 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Attending: Dorothy Allen, Martha Dansdill, Terry Dansdill, Elaine Denune, Tara Gallagher, Victoria Mario, Brian Watson

Next Meeting: Wednesday, February 13, 2008, 7pm; Location to be determined.

MTC Site Survey Assistance: We are in line to receive technical assistance on the suitability of the four wind power locations we specified in our November Site Survey Application. We agreed to wait for this assistance before pursuing feasibility funding for any of the sites. Therefore, we are no longer looking at MTC’s February grant deadline but will aim for the August deadline if any of the sites are suitable.

High School Energy Use: Elaine Denune, Terry Dansdill and Tara Gallagher reported on their meeting with Garrett Baker and Ed Cronin of the School Department. A number of possibilities for reducing energy use were discussed.. Elaine is setting them up with National Grid and KeySpan audits. Terry Dansdill has been looking at the energy use accounts and reported that so far this school year, electrical energy use at the new high school (197,000 sq ft) is just over three times that of the Forest Ave. middle school (180,000 sq ft). Pre-construction estimates of the electrical energy use for the new HS obtained from the school business office showed the building designer was typically producing public high schools with an electrical energy need of 10 kWh/sq ft of floor space. Through the first three months of operation, the new high school is using electricity at a rate of 11.5kWh/sq ft, approximately 15% greater than the pre-construction estimate. For comparative purposes, the Forest Ave middle school has an average electrical energy use of 4.0 kWh/sq ft for the same period.
 

Electrical energy costs per kWh are approximately 10% greater at the HS than the MS. The new high school National Grid electrical account is billed at a G-2 rate versus the cheaper G-3 rate used at the current middle school. The G-3 rate seems more appropriate for the high electrical demand at the new high school. This opportunity was discussed with Garrett and Ed, and the December bill for the new high school shows the current G-2 was canceled shortly after that meeting. Follow-up action is needed to confirm the new high school is now on G-3 type account and obtain the new account number. We will request a follow-up meeting with Ed and Garrett on a number of issues. Victoria Mario will be included.
Terry is working on presenting municipal energy data from 2005 by groupings of buildings and by individual building. Dorothy will express in terms of Green House Gases.

Town Building Committee: The Committee noted the police station architectural schematic drawings right outside our meeting room and discussed the need to bring our energy concerns to the Town Building Committee. Tara Gallagher to pursue this.

Bylaw Revisions: Brian Watson has taken the lead on this and will let us all know the Town Meeting warrant date. We hope to finalize our bylaw changes (using the DOER model as a base) and put the revisions on the warrant after our next meeting. We made a number of decisions:

· ZBA will be the special permit granting authority;

· Bylaw will only address turbines greater than 60 kW; we will defer residential to a later date;

· Brian will add language about typical met tower heights, the need for guy wires, etc.;

· 3-4 decisions remain to be discussed at our next meeting
Brian will bring an edited version to the next meeting. Terry/Tara/others? will assist prior to next meeting.
Other:
· DPW may move Big Belly – perhaps to Clarke

· Dorothy gave an update on the state’s plans to use carbon cap money for efficiency efforts
· Victoria nixed excessive exterior lighting for Town Hall renovation in favor of more toned down, appropriate lighting as well as photocell lighting for walkways
· Discussed answers to the Ask the Energy Miser question about the HS lights.

Respectfully Submitted, Tara Gallagher, Chair

